

City Council Transmittal – Executive Committee Item 14.8 – Toronto Transit Commission Status Update – Anti-Racism Strategy and Ombudsman Recommendations

TTC Board Decision

The TTC Board, at its meeting on September 24, 2020, adopted the following:

It is recommended that the TTC Board consider City Council's decision, as follows:

- 1. That the Toronto Transit Commission Board request the Chief Executive Officer, Toronto Transit Commission to:
 - Report back to the Executive Committee with an update and a projected date for final completion of the Toronto Transit Commission Anti-Racism Strategy in the first quarter of 2021;
 - b. Release all ongoing data collected through its Anti-Racism Strategy to the City of Toronto Open Data Portal in compliance with the Data Standards for the Identification and Monitoring of Systemic Racism, also known as Ontario's Anti-Racism Data Standards (Standards) which were established to help identify and monitor systemic racism and racial disparities within the public sector;
 - Ensure the independence of the Special Constable and Transit Enforcement Officer Complaints Investigator by requiring that this investigator report directly to the Toronto Transit Commission Board of Directors; and
 - d. Review the mandate of the Special Constable Unit, in consultation with Streets to Homes and Confronting Anti-Black Racism, with a review to include uniforms, training, and customer service practices, and specifically in regards to uniforms to seek to eliminate as much as possible of the equipment carried by special constables.